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15 September 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
With the new term now in full swing I hope that the school year has started well for your children 
and that they are getting to know their new class teachers. 
 
Following the recent publication of Ofsted’s glowing report about our school I wanted to 
congratulate all the staff on such a strong endorsement - the positive report came as no surprise to 
me as a governor and I’m sure was equally no surprise to you, but this external validation is a hugely 
important achievement and comes directly as a result of tireless dedication of all the staff led by Mr 
Berry - please do join me in thanking them. 
 
I would also like to formally welcome Mrs Tracey Berry as our new headteacher. I look forward to 
working closely with her throughout the year - in fact, as a group of Governors, we have already been 
busy holding our first full meeting of the year last night and it’s clear from everything that was 
discussed that the school is by no means resting on its laurels - we continue to seek every 
opportunity to improve the experience for every pupil and every member of staff. 
 
I am excited for the year ahead for our school and I look forward to hearing about all the activities 
that your children are taking part in, both inside and outside the classroom. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Paul Goodwin 
Chair of Governors 
 


